

KEDC



12-08-2015

MINUTES
KAUFMAN ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 8, 2015 at 6:00 p.m.

Kaufman City Hall
209 S. Washington
Kaufman, TX 75142




PRESIDENT



ROY FERRELL




VICE-PRESIDENT


BARRY RATCLIFFE



SECRETARY/TREASURER
CARL STAPP



MEMBER



LISA PARKER
MEMBER



CURTIS SNOW
President Roy Ferrell called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m. on Tuesday, December 8, 2015.  Board members present were Carl Stapp, Roy Ferrell, Lisa Parker and Curtis Snow.  President Ferrell declared a quorum present.  Board member Ratcliffe arrived at 6:07 p.m.  Also present were Executive Director Lee Ayres, City Manager Mike Slye and Secretary Jo Ann Talbot.  
1.  
CONSIDER APPROVAL OF THE NOVEMBER 10, 2015 MEETING MINUTES.
Board member Stapp moved to approve the November 10, 2015 meeting minutes.  Board member Snow made the second.  All voted AYE and the motion carried.  Board member Ratcliffe was absent.
2.  
REVIEW OF FINANCIAL STATEMENT(S) AND BANK RECONCILIATIONS.
Board member Stapp made a couple of observations about the format of the Revenue and Expense Report.  He noted that revenues showed a negative number and expenses showed a positive number.  He also pointed out that the Budget Balance Percent column had dollar amounts in the October statement and that perhaps it should show the year to date percentage of what had been spent, versus, the percentage that had not been spent.  City Manager Mike Slye said the negative numbers on the revenue were a result of city’s using fund accounting.  Executive Director Ayres reported he would visit with the city Finance Director about the budget balance percent column.

Executive Director Ayres reported that the only unusual things in the financial statements were that it shows income for both October and November.  He said this was the result of going to a cash basis on sales tax revenues versus and accrual basis on October 1, 2015.  He noted that on the December balance sheet the $79,000.00 obligation to Falcon Steel will be reduced $9,000+ because of the revised agreement approved at the November meeting.

3. 
CONSIDER APPROVING 2016 BUSINESS PLAN. (Tabled 11-10-2015)
Executive Director Ayres reported that he removed some wording that may have given the impression that the KEDC might enthusiastically consider offering direct incentives to retailers.  He reported that he changed up some wording that played down the retail development efforts and added a goal that by September KEDC will put together a request for proposals for a consulting team to organize a community-wide comprehensive economic development planning initiative for Kaufman.  Board member Snow commented that he had visited with the Kaufman Chamber Board and it appeared there was not enthusiasm for the KEDC to only focus on primary job generators.

Board member Ratcliffe moved to approve the revised KEDC Business Plan for FY 2016.  Board member Stapp made the second.  President Ferrell, Board member Stapp, Board member Parker and Board member Ratcliffe voted to approve the plan.  Board member Snow voted NAY.  The motion carried.  
4.
CONSIDER EXPANDING THE GEOGRAPHIC AREAS THAT ARE ELIGIBLE FOR MATCHING GRANTS THROUGH THE KEDC SITE IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM.
After some discussion Board member Snow moved to expand the geographic areas eligible for matching grants to include East U.S. 175 beginning at the Houston Street Bridge to the eastern city limits on U.S. 175 on both sides of the Highway.  Board member Stapp made the second.  All voted AYE and the motion carried.

5.
GIVE DIRECTION TO THE MATCHING GRANT COMMITTEE ON PROVIDING GRANTS TO A PROJECT WITH A MOBILE BUILDING VERSUS A PERMANENT BUILDING.
After some discussion Board member Snow moved that the guidelines of the Matching Grant Program be amended to include grants for building improvements only for permanent structures.  Board member Parker made the second.  All voted AYE and the motion carried.
6.
REVIEW KEDC YEAR END 2015 FINAL REPORT. 

Board member Snow moved to accept the KEDC Year End 2015 report.  Board member Parker made the second.  All voted AYE and the motion carried.

ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM KEDC EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR.

There were no announcements from the executive director.

ADJOURNMENT.

There being no further business, Board member Ratcliffe moved and seconded Board member Stapp to adjourn the meeting at 6:43 p.m.  All approved.
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